
   

   
    District Governor 
 
   Francis Hensel (Christine) 
 582 N. Eighth Street 
 Upper Sandusky, OH 43351 
 419-294-2918 
 fohensel@udata.com 
 
 1st Vice District Gover 
 nor 
 PCC/PDG Jeff Hillis (Joy) 
  1197 Sherwood Drive 
 Bucyrus, OH  44820 
 419-562-4455 
 pccpdgjeff@gmail.com 
 
 2nd Vice District Gover
 nor 
 Carolyn Brook (Bill) 
 598 Alexander Rd W 
 Bellville, OH  44813 
 (419) 886-4181 
 csbrooks@outlook.com 
 
 Cabinet Secretary 
  
 Becky Krock (John)   
 9527 C HWY 111 
 Upper Sandusky, OH 43351 
 419-294-5365 
 rkrock@woh.rr.com  
  
   Cabinet Treasurer 
 
 Daniel Stone (Jill) 
 444 US 250 East 
 Ashland, OH 44805-9772 
 419-869-7614 
 419-709-0101 (cell) 
 jdstone@bright.net 
  
 Newsletter Editor 
    
 Keith Cole (Connie) 
  166 E. County Road 16 
  Tiffin OH 44883 
  419-447-4975 
  district13blions@yahoo.com 

Time Line 
Ohio Lions District 13-B 

VOLUME 1   ISSUE 11  JUNE 2014 

 
  
 

 

“Strengthen the Pride” 
 
The 95th Annual Multiple District 13, Ohio Lions Convention is completed; and it was an event-
ful weekend in Dublin, Ohio. 
 
The biggest news is that the amendment to the state constitution, which re-draws the districts 
in Ohio overwhelmingly, passed with a 91% majority.  The District 13B caucus supported the 
passage of the amendment.  Starting on July 1, 2016 Ohio will have seven districts instead of the 
current ten. 
 
What will this new structure mean to all of us here in District 13B?  Well the answer is that 
very little will change.  Our district retains the same boundaries, and all current13B clubs will be 
in the new district.  The thing that many of will have the most difficulty adjusting to is that we 
will no longer be called District 13B, but rather our new designation will be District 13OH-2. 
 
13B was the only Ohio District whose boundaries were unaffected.  The reason:  we will have 
approximately the same number of members and clubs as the other six new districts. 
 
In addition to the re-districting proposal; Ohio Lions Eye Research Foundation presented a re-
written, updated Code of Regulations (Constitution) during the foundation’s annual meeting on 
Saturday for a vote.  The new code was adopted unanimously.  This new Code is a modernized 
version of the old document, and will bring the foundation’s document in line with current 
practice. 
 
The International Guest at the Convention was First Vice President Lion Joe Preston of Ari-
zona.  1st VP Preston will be elected as President of the Association in Toronto in July.  1st VP 
Joe is an engaging and personable leader, who will do great things for us during this coming 
year.  His theme for the coming year is, “Strengthen the Pride”, and that will be our theme 
here in 13B. 
 
A few personal notes: 
 
Longtime Bloomville Lions Secretary Dave Zartman is under the weather.  Lion Dave has 
served his club and District 13B in many capacities, and I am sure he would enjoy receiving a 
card or a note while he recovers. 
 
The District 13B PDG Association is sponsoring their All Charity Golf Tournament at Woody 
Ridge on June 22.  Why don’t you get together a team and have some fun?  Anyone is welcome 
to play, so this would be a good way to introduce your friends and family to Lions. 
 
Finally, on behalf of all the Lions of District 13B; allow me to thank District Governor Francis 
Hensel for his great year.  DG Francis has served with particular distinction.  He has been 
shown us that he has the “Heart of a Lion”.  Well done, District Governor!  We thank you, and 
we are grateful that you served! 

 

Jeff Hillis, DGE 
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 Lion year 2013 –
2014 is almost over. It 
is now time for Club 
Presidents and Secre-
taries to make out the 
requests for 100% 
President and Secre-
tary awards. 
 
The President is to complete the request 
for the 100% secretary award. The secre-
tary is to fill out the request form for 
the100% president’s award. The Club, if 
participating in the Club Excellence Pro-
gram also needs to be completed and sent 
to the Governor for approval and for-
warding to LCI. 
 
The bus trip to the International Conven-
tion in Toronto, Canada still has seats 
available. The cost is $250.00 per person. 
You need a full passport to travel on any 
type of commercial transportation  into 
Canada.  Contact Jay Carey  by e-mail 
buckeyejcary@sbcglobal.net  for bus tour 
information. 
 
The membership is down a –16 for the 
year. This is not great but better than pre-
vious years. Let's have one final push and 
end the year on the plus side. 
 
Lion Francis Hensel 
District Governor 13B 
 

I have three clubs to 
visit before the end of 
the Lions year.  Then I 
will start visitations  
again in August.  I am 
very happy to be 1st 
VDGE and starting on a 
new and great adven-
ture this coming year. 
 
Attended the State Convention May 16th  
to 18th and had  a great time.  I was sur-
prised and very proud to receive the Lions 
International Leadership award.  My hope 
is to measure up to the award.  I am very 
proud to be  a Lion in District 13-B. 

 

I issued a challenge to the members in my 

club ( Bellville) for each member to ask at  

least one person to each of our meetings 

for the next year.  If we do this we may be 

able to increase our membership.  As I 

always tell my fellow members all you 

have to do is ASK. 

 
Schedule for: 
JUNE 
June 13  Bellevue Par 3 Golf 
June 14  M.D. 13 Zone Chair Training 
June 14  District 13B Officers Meeting 
June 21 Crestline 65th Charter Anniver-
sary 
June 22  PDG All Charity Golf Classic 
June 24  Doylestown Lions Officer Instal-
lation 
June 28  M.D.13 Zone Chair Training 
June 30  Travel to Lions Clubs Interna-
tional Convention 
 
JULY 
July 1-4  District Governors-elect Seminar 
July 4-8  Lions Clubs International Con-
vention 
July 13  District GMT/GLT Joint Commit-
tee Meeting 
July 20  District Youth Committee Meet-
ing 
July 27  Zone Chairperson's Picnic 
July 30  Mini-Cabinet Meeting 

 
 
On May 3, 45 of the 58 Lions and Lioness 
Clubs in District 13B participated, mean-
ing that we reached in one day 77.6% of 
the clubs in the district. How great is 
that!! 
 
While compiling statistics from May 3, we 
discovered the following: Though training 
sessions occurred years earlier, atten-
dance information has been kept for 
schools since 1999. 
 
There are twelve Lions Clubs who have 
been represented every year. Those clubs 
are: Bellevue, Port Clinton, Bloomville, 
Tiffin, Vermilion, Colonel Crawford, Ply-
mouth, Upper Sandusky, Lucas, Ashland 
Evening, Hayesville, Perrysville 
 
 
 

To further encourage participation in club 
officer training, The Ohio Lions Global 
Leadership Team last year created a spe-
cial banner patch and yearly rocker for 
clubs who sent four key officers to train-
ing: president, secretary, treasurer and 
membership chairperson. 
 
On May 3, qualifying for the 2014-2015 
rocker to add to the banner patch and 
rocker awarded last year were The Ply-
mouth Lions and The Hayesville Lions. 
Four clubs met the requirements for re-
ceiving the banner patch and their first 
rocker:  the Tiffin, Lucas, Loudonville and 
Perrysville Lions Clubs. 
 
Thank you again to all who participated 
either as attendees or staff for the school. 
 
Lion Ann Miller 
13B GLT-D 
 
 
 
 

 

DG Francis  

97th Convention 
Toronto, Canada 
July 4-8, 2014 

 
99th Convention 
Fukuoka, Japan 
June 24-28, 2016 

98th Convention 
Honolulu, Hawaii 
June 26-30, 2015 

 
100th Convention 
Chicago, Illinois 
June 30-July4 

37th Forum 
Overland Park, 
Kansas 

September 19-21, 
2013 
 

39th Forum 
Grand Rapids, MI 
September 17-19, 

2015 

38th Forum 
San Juan, Puerto 

Rico 
September 11-13, 

2014 
 

40th Forum 
Omaha, Nebraska 

Future International  
Conventions 

DG Francis  

Notes from School 

DGE Jeff  

1st VDGE Carolyn 
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District 13B 

100% SECRETARY AWARD  2014 – 2015 
(See information in District 13B 2014-2015 Directory)  

 
INSTRUCTIONS 

 

All information will be taken and verified from the 2014-2015 Monthly Club Activity Reports. 

The Club President will initiate the form, sign it, and forward it to the Zone Chair no later than 

June 15, 2015. The Zone Chair will verify and sign the form and forward it to the District Gov-

ernor. 

 

_____  1. PU 101 form (Officer reporting) postmarked no later than May 1, 2015. 

____    2. All payments to LCI are current (paid within 30 days.) 

            3. Eight of the following 11 requirements must be met to qualify: 

____            a)  Attend the District Leadership School 

_____          b)  Attend at least 2 Zone Advisory meetings 

_____          c)  Attend the Ohio Lions Winter Retreat 

_____          d)  Attend a district, state or international convention 

_____          e)  100% attendance for the year 

_____          f)  Report a major service activity 

_____          g)  Report a major fundraising activity 

____            h)  Report club’s contributions to all state projects & LCIF by 1/31/15 

_____          i)  Sponsor a new member 

____            j)  All LCI Membership & Activity Reports submitted by 20th of month 

_____          k) DG’s Contest Form submitted by 10th of following month  

 

 

The Club President should initiate 100% Secretary Award form. 
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District 13B Cabinet  2014-2015  

 

 
Officers  
District Governor Jeff Hillis  
1VDG Carolyn Brook 
2 VDG Steve Cochie 
IPDG Francis Hensel 
Cabinet Sec PDG Myron Amstutz 
Cabinet Treas. Dave Omlor 
 
Zone Chairpersons 
ZC1 Jim Pickering 
ZC2 Bob Swartzmiller 
ZC3 John Straziuso 
ZC4 Ken Cromer 
ZC5 Dave Schwenning 
ZC6 Gene Berrier 
ZC7 Mark Rafeld 
ZC8 Ken Schuck 
 
Global Membership Team 
Kevin Reidy  / Coordinator 
Greg Swartz / Zones 1 & 2 
Doug Kayle / Zones 3 & 4 
Don Arter  / Zones 5 & 6 
PDG Ron Lutz / Zones 7 & 8 
Tresa Hess / Women & Family 
Joe McDonald / Statistics 
PDG Dana Zody / MD13 Coordinator 
 
Global Leadership Team 
Ann Miller / Coordinator 
Julianne Zody 
Mona DiCesare 
Vera Gwirtz 
Bob Moorman 
 
Foundations 
LCIF / John Donley 
OLERF / PDG Myron Amstutz 
OLF / PDG Stan Kopp 
Hearing & Speech / Carol Shaffer 
Philanthropic / PDG Ron Lutz 
Ev Shonkwiler 
 
Convention 
PCC Sharon Parker / Chair 
Brent Parker / Convention Advisor 
Club Electronic Display/Tresa Hess 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
State Committee Representatives 
PDG Dana Zody / C&BL  
IPCC Woody Conrad / F&P  
Ken Rufener / Int. Convention 
Don Barnthouse / Int. Relations 
IPDG Francis Hensel / Lions Band 
PDG Pete DiCesare / Bldg. Trustee 
Dan Smith / PRaM 
PDG Sonny Barker / Sight & Hearing 
PCC Horst Herzog / 
 
Centennial Celebration Committee 
Youth Projects Team 
PDG Terry Spiegel /State Committee 
PDG J.J. Jeavons / Quest  
Marianne Parker / Leo Advisor 
 
District Committees & Projects 
ZC Mark Rafeld / Alert 
PDG Myron Amstutz / Diabetes  
Kerry Parker / Directory 
J. Dennis Henkle / Chaplain 
Dan Smith / I.T. Webmaster 
Dave Hunter / Legal & Insurance  
Linda Spiegel / Lion Tamer 
Joyce Jeavons / Lioness Liaison  
Keith Cole / Newsletter Editor 
Ken Rufener / Pin Chairman  
Greg Hess / Fund Raising 
Greg Hess / Tail Twisting 
1VDG Carolyn Brook / 
USA/Canada Forum Promotion  
Dr. John Smith / Vision Clinic 
 
Contest Chairpersons & Awards 
GovernorRs Excellence / Bill Harner 
Newsletter Contest / Connie Cole 
Peace Poster / Scrapbook Contest 
Jim Pickering 
 
Governor*'s Advisory Committee 
PCC Stan Kopp, Chair 
IPCC Woody Conrad 
PCC Horst Herzog 
PCC Sharon Parker 
PDG Terry Spiegel 
PDG J.J. Jeavons 
PDG Myron Amstutz  
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Convention Pictures 2014 

Photos courtesy of PDG Pete DiCesare 
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Past, Present and Future 

Bascom 
 

Twenty-three Lions, spouses, and friends 
assisted at the May 6th Hopewell-Loudon 
Awards Banquet.  Four $1000 scholar-
ships were awarded to the following sen-
iors: Ben Bodart, Ryan Depinet, .Brittany 
Peters, and Zack Hoover. 
 
June 1st is the Bascom Memorial Parade at 
1:15 p.m. Services will begin at the Sand 
Ridge Cemetery.The speaker is Col 
Tammy Cobb of the United States Air 
Force, and daughter  of Lion Larry and 
Martha Cobb. At 2:00 p.m. the parade 
begins. 
 

Bucyrus 
 
The Bucyrus Lions Club held a 2-day vi-
sion screening for children attending a 
pre-school in Bucyrus.  Three Crestline 
Lions and a Mohawk Lioness helped to get 
everything running smoothly  More 
screenings are planned for the future. 
 
A pre-sale drive-thru chicken barbeque 
was held on May 13th at the Crawford 
County Council on Aging.  Harlan’s BBQ 
and Catering cooked the food that was 
assembled into individual servings by a 
line-up of Bucyrus Lions and two 
guests.  Extra meals were donated to the 
local men’s shelter.  
 

Castalia 
 

From President Lion Traci: The time has 
come for me to take this opportunity to 
express my thanks to all the members and 
officers for their hard work and support 
during my year.  We as members, must 
continue to support our club by attending 
every meeting and working each project 
to the best of our ability. This will insure 
another successful year. for  
 
The Clubhouse received its annual cleanup 
prior to the May 6 meeting. 
 
Sandusky Bike Week activities will be held  
in downtown Sandusky this year, accord-
ing to Lion Jack. The Bike Week schedule 
is as follows; June 5th  3:00 p.m. to close; 
June 6th  noon to close; June 7th  11:00 

a.m. to close. Please sign up for a work 
detail at the Tuesday meeting. 
 
The 19th Annual Castalia Lions Club 4-
Man Golf Scramble will be held at Sleepy 
Hollow Golf Course on June 15, 2014 
with a 7:30 a.m. shotgun start. To sign up 
for this golf outing please contact Lions 
John Cullen at  419-656-0101, Steve 
Sessler 419-202-2341, or Bob Ransom 
419-357-3572. A work sheet will be avail-
able at the next meeting.  
 
Lion Stan Greene reported that twelve 
new bricks have been installed at the Vet-
erans Memorial. 
 

Clyde 
                                          
April 26: The  2nd annual 5 K run to sup-
port Bubba’s Battle took place along the 
Sandusky Bike Trail in downtown Clyde.  
Over 200 walkers and  runners partici-
pated, an increase from the previous year.  
 
A community pancake and sausage break-
fast was held in conjunction with the race 
at the Fire Station. Several area businesses 
donated  items and services for the race 
and breakfast. Several scholarships will be 
presented to local seniors in memory of 
Bubba Andrews. 
  
On May 5th Pilot Dogs Inc. located in Co-
lumbus, Ohio presented a demonstration 
to Club members and Clyde community 
on how they guide the blind in every day 
life. Several members participated with the 
assistance of Addison provided by instruc-
tor Steve Hoyt. 
 

Fremont 
 

The Fremont Lions have been very active 
in our quest for new members and fol-
lowed the Ohio Plan with great suc-
cess.  Since our Membership Dinner in 
March we have inducted ten new mem-
bers into our club and still have one more 
to induct.  
 
Since our change of venue for our meet-
ings we have been meeting at the Eagles 
Aerie in Fremont and are now having our 
pancake breakfast in their hall  (It is air-
conditioned!) instead of the Sandusky 

County Fair Grounds. We have high 
hopes that this will be a successful fund 
raiser. Brooms will also be available for 
sale.    
 
On June 4th we will be having our Installa-
tion dinner for new officers at the Hospi-
tality and Conference Center at Terra 
Community College.  
 
Throughout this past year we have hon-
ored four students each month from both 
Fremont Ross High School and St. Joseph 
Central Catholic schools.  From those 
students two Students of the Year have 
been chosen and will receive a Lion $500 
scholarship. Our scholarship for Camp 
Echoing Hills is also heading for a student 
at the School of Hope.  
 
We are  growing as a club and continue to 
work for our community and friends. 
 

Jeromesville 
 

 

LaGrange 
 

FREE Concert outdoors. June 8th from 1-
6. Terry Lee Goffee is doing his Cash , 
Country, & Gospel. This will be the last 
free Terry Lee Goffee Fan Appreciation 
Day. Also performing Jason Denny & The 
Hard Drive Band plus The Pure Country 
Line Dancers. 
 
We have pavilions and some picnic tables. 
Bring your sun screen and chairs. Come 
rain or shine. We will be selling food, bev-

erages and strawberry shortcake. NO 
Coolers please. 

Jeromesville Festival and Home-
coming 

  
When:  July 26 
Times:  4 to 8 

Food:    Hog roast, burgers, brats, 
hot dogs, fish with sides and des-

serts 
Activities:   Live music, talent 

show, games, raffles, kiddie car 
rides. 
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Past, Present and Future 

LaGrange continued 

We will have a Silent Auction, plus raffles. 
Please bring used eye glasses, sun glasses, 
reading glasses and used hearing aids. 
 
WOBL will be broadcasting live at our 
concert. The concert is at LaGrange Lions 
Park, 240 Glendale St, and LaGrange. Oh 
44050. 
 
Any questions call 440 355 5781 we are 
an equal opportunity provider. Thank you 
for supporting our LaGrange Lions Club. 
 

Fostoria 
 

At our May 1st meeting we approved a 
donation to St. Wendelin After Prom 
party and also to the Summer Reading 
Program at Kaubish Memorial Library.  A 
sight case was also approved for exam and 
glasses. 
 
During the club's meeting of May 15th 
President Pete DiCesare announced the 
club would have a booth at the Gus 
Macker Tournament on June 14-15 at 
Fostoria Intermediate Elementary School 
where the club will  sell pizza. 
 
President Pete  announced the club will 
take Lion walks around town this summer 
with people familiar with the chosen loca-
tions who will talk to participants about 
the area.  This will be open to the public. 
 
It was announced that all the onions are 
planted and will be available for sale in 
August and September. 
 
It was also announced that the group will 
have the "Pilot Dogs" program June 19th 
at Good Shepherd Home.  The program is 
open to the public.  Those attending 
should arrive between 5-6 P.M. 
 

Lorain 
 

Thurs., June 5th at 7 p.m., On the Avenue 
is the installation of Lorain Lions Club 
officers for 2014-15. PCC Sharon Parker 
will install officers. At least one new mem-
ber will be inducted. 

 

Congratulations to Lion Ken Cromer who 
was awarded a Melvin Jones Fellowship at 
the Ohio Lions state convention. Ken is 
the first Lorain Lion to be awarded the 
Melvin Jones though the Ohio Lions 
Council of Governors. Well done, Ken! 

 
The semi-annual Lions Pancake Breakfast 
netted more than $7,000 in profits to the 
club, according to Lion Ed Baker. The 
Hanging Basket Sale co-chaired by Lions 
Ralph O’Hara and Marshall Dimacchia 
netted more than $1,000. Thanks to all 
those who organized and  participatedin 

these  in in 
these events. It shows how working to-
gether leads to success. Check out our 
Lorain Lions Roar blog, http://
orainlionsroar.blogspot.com/, for more 
photos and articles on the club’s recent 
activities. 
 
The Lorain Lions Club picnic is being 
planned for August 9th . Ben Norton is 
generous to once again lend his lakefront 
yard west of Vermilion for the picnic. 
 

Mohawk Lioness 
 

At our May 1st meeting, several thank you 
notes were read for fruit baskets.  Butler 
Lioness also thanked us for the donuts we 
sent home with them at our guest night. It  
was reported that we had twenty-four 
members and twenty-two  guests present.  
It was a very good turnout and everyone 
had a good time!  Thanks to all who took 
part in the skit detailing our 30 years of 
making donuts. 
 

The club voted to pay the fire house $100 
for use of the building for our meetings 
this year.   
 
At our June meeting, many of our mem-
bers will receive perfect attendance pins/
chevrons. 
 
The scholarship committee reported that 
they have received seven applications this 
year.  
 
Three scholarships will be awarded.  
President Sandy plans to present certifi-
cates to the three winners at the awards 
ceremony on May 12.  Lydia Coldiron will 
receive a scholarship in memory of 
Marilyn Lorah; Kendra Lykens and Emily 
Daniel will each receive a scholarship as 
well.  They will receive their checks at our 
June 17 meeting.   
 
On April 9 and 10, eighty pre-
kindergartners were screened for vision 
problems.  Eleven were referred for fur-
ther testing.  Next year the state plans to 
change the procedure, but we won’t know 
the changes until later.  
 

Norwalk 
The parade committee reports the raffle 
prizes for the parade have been solicited. 
A special thanks to Sheila Baldwin for her 
work. 
 
President Ken spoke to Miller Landscaping 
about shrubs for the entrance to Lions 
Park and other areas . Lions Wayne Bab-
canec and Kevin Hipp are working on me-
morial plaques for the park. 
 
The board voted to provide lunch for the 
Habitat home under construction. 
 

The board also wishes to  welcome Jeffrey 

Van Natta, our newest member. 

 

 

The Old Fort 

The board voted the following: 

• to increase the dues to $61 for 7/1/14 
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Past, Present and Future 

Old Fort continued 
• to 6/30/15 to cover Zone, Dist. & Int’l 

dues. 

• to cancel June 3rd meeting in lieu of 
June 7 trip to Shedel Arboretum & 
Gardens. 

• to buy four $25 reverse raffle ticket 
for the Fort Seneca Park Fest. 

• to donate $150 to the PM Gillmor 
Community Park for Park Fest ex-
penses.  

 

Lions Club Scholarships: We had 
four outstanding and deserving candidates 
this year. The scholarship committee de-
cided to give two awards for $600 and 
two for $400.   
 
The $600 winners this year were:            
Molly Cleveland daughter of Bret and 
Melissa.  She will be attending The Ohio 
State University where she will  pursue a 
degree in animal science and agronomy.  
 
Brad Heilman son of Kent and Jeanne.  He 
will be attending Kent State and hopes to 
receive a business degree and return to 
this area to live.  
 
Our $400 winners are:  
Brad Bannister, son of Bruce and Laura.  
He will be attending Heidelberg University 
to become a history teacher and run track 
and cross-country.   He hopes to someday 
be a basketball, cross-country, or track 
coach for Old Fort.  
   
Jacquelyn Becker daughter of John and 
Maribeth.  She is a 4.0 student with the 
goal of getting her bachelor’s degree in 
Pre-Physical Therapy at Wilmington Col-
lege, then persue her Doctor of Physsi-
cal Therapy at Cincinnati’s Physical Ther-
apy School. 
 

Ontario 
 

The Ontario Lions held their Charter 
Night dinner and induction of officers on 
May 11th. A wonderful meal catered by 
Bob Evans and a program on the Under-
ground Railroad in Richland County was 
enjoyed. 2nd Vice District Governor Lion 
Carolyn Brook swore in the club officers.  
 

 

Port Clinton 
The Port Clinton Lions Club celebrated 
their 60th anniversary on May 3rd .  
 
We had several special guests attending to 
help us celebrate. Our speaker was PCC/
PGD/PIP Steve Sherer He delivered a very 
inspiring message. 
 
A few of our Lions did about 80 vision 
screenings with preschoolers at our local 
centers. We had a great time with the 
children and found some children that 
needed further testing. We plan to do 
more next Fall.  
  
We held our election for the 1214-1215 
officers. Lion Sue  Van Dootingh, 
drsue@cros.net was elected our Presi-
dent and Lion Secretary Patti Howell, 
patemhowell@frontier.com was reelected 
Secretary.  
 
The Club is getting geared up for our 
usual summer activities. We will work 
with The United Way to make lunches for 
the children's program at the Park. Also 
our food trailer will be set up for the 4th 
of July and The Arts in the Park. 
 

Republic 
 
President Denny B called the May 12th  
meeting  to order in the new shelter. 
 
Treasurer Roger B informed us the 
Chicken BBQ made a profit. 
 
The concession stand / shelter has been 
state approved.  Lion Randy K sent word 
that he would be able to work on the 
building on field # 1,  May 17th . 
 
Lion Vernon B made a motion to allow a 
Girls Soft Ball Tournament to take place . 
 
Lion Matt M announced that June 15th is 
the annual Fathers' Day Golf Scramble at 
Clinton Golf Course. 
 
It was also announced that the Installation 
of officers will take place on June 23rd . 
 

Sandusky 
 

Guests at the May 14 meeting were Paul 
and Diane Bauer, prospective members.  

Guest speaker was Ron Rude who talked 
about the Red Cross throughout the wars. 
 
Lions Fred and Joann attended the Leader-
ship School in Ashland. 
 
Sign up were noted for: Wightman Wie-
ber Kids Fest May 17th, 5K Run for May 
31, Bike Week June 5-7,  and Installation 
Banquet June 17th 
 
Thank you notes were read from Ameri-
can Legion for Boys State Donation, 4th 
Grade Forestry and a glasses recipient. 
 

Sycamore 
 
At the April 28 board meeting, the Syca-
more Garage Sales was discussed and 
plans were made. 
 
The club also discussed the upcoming Fair 
Gates project with the Lioness.  Ruth Ann  
reported that the schedule for workers 
will remain the same as last year.   We will 
be manning the gates on July 27. 
  
Larry brought the awards the club re-
ceived at the Convention.  Our club re-
ceived a certificate for participation in the 
Peace Poster contest, the Humanitarian 
Award, the Service Award, and the News-
letter.  All were patches for our banner.  
THE BANNER HAS BEEN FOUND!!  It is 
hanging now in the Senior Center where 
we meet. 
 
Plans for the installation dinner are set.  
We will meet at Special Occasions in Up-
per Sandusky on  June 9th.  
 

Tiffin 
 

Sixty members representing Tiffin service 
clubs of Altrusa, Kiwanis, Lions, Optimist 
and Rotary met for dinner on May 19th.   
 
Seneca County Sheriff William Eckelberry 
addressed the group on the prospects of 
forming a  Project Lifesaver Organization 
in Seneca County. A representative from 
each club also 
spoke briefly 
on current and 
future projects.  

 

 

Past, Present and Future Past, Present and Future 
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Past, Present and Future 

Tiffin continued 
 

On June 2nd, Community Service Awards 
were presented to seniors Caden Capelka  
Calvert High School, Dallas Steward  Co-
lumbian High School  and Danielle 
Swanagan, Sentinel Vocational Center. 

 
 

Past, Present and Future Past, Present and Future 

 
It is with regret we report the passing 
of Lion Lew Fanning this week. The 
twenty year plus member was a well 
loved crossing guard, club member and 
community member. 
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DISTRICT 13DISTRICT 13DISTRICT 13DISTRICT 13----BBBB    

Past District Governors AssociationPast District Governors AssociationPast District Governors AssociationPast District Governors Association 

 

ANNUALANNUALANNUALANNUAL    

ALLALLALLALL----CHARITY GOLF SCRAMBLECHARITY GOLF SCRAMBLECHARITY GOLF SCRAMBLECHARITY GOLF SCRAMBLE    
June 22 2014  (Sunday)June 22 2014  (Sunday)June 22 2014  (Sunday)June 22 2014  (Sunday)    

 

 Where:    Woody Ridge Golf Course 
      6362 SR 598 

                     Shelby, OH 44875 
       
                      Cost:     $45.00 / Golfer     $180.00/ 4-Man Team 

                                (Registration includes:  18 holes of golf, ½ cart,  
      meal at the finish, prizes & raffles!) 

                              Meal Prepared by the Plymouth Lions Club 
 
                   Tee Times:    Shotgun Start 8:30a m. 
 
                    Deadline:     Please register by June 15, 2014 
            
                 Mail your registration to: 
      P.D.G. Terry Spiegel 
      1109 Hillcrest 
      Bucyrus, OH  44820 
      Ph. 419-562-0749 
        Email:  tspiegel01@columbus.rr.com  
      Cell 419-834-2013 
               Fax 419-562-7826 

All proceeds benefit LCIF 
 

 
Please!  Mail with payment:      Required information 
 
Player 1 __________________________       $45.00  Captain: __________________ 
 
Player 2 __________________________        $45.00  Phone #: __________________ 
 
Player 3 __________________________       $45.00   Email: __________________ 
 
Player 4 __________________________       $45.00    
 
PDG All-Charity Golf Scramble     Total:    $180.00            Club:___________________Lions  

(Please detach and mail with check payable to:  District 13-B PDG Association) 
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        HOLE SPONSORSHIP       
    

DISTRICT 13B PDG ASSOCIATIONDISTRICT 13B PDG ASSOCIATIONDISTRICT 13B PDG ASSOCIATIONDISTRICT 13B PDG ASSOCIATION    

ANNUALANNUALANNUALANNUAL    

ALL-CHARITY GOLFSCRAMBLE 
June 22 2014 

Woody Ridge Golf Course 

6362 SR 598 

 Shelby, OH 44875 
 
 
 
The District 13B Past District Governors is hosting their annual All Charity Golf Scramble.  Lions Club members 
from all over North Central Ohio will be attending.  This is a chance for you to sponsor a hole that will include 
prominent signage on the course with your clubs name.  
 
The cost is only $30.00.  All proceeds benefit : LCIF 
 
This is a chance for you to support a district project. 
 
 

 
Club Name:  ___________________________________________________ 
 
Telephone:  ________________________ 
 
Amount:  $30.00           Check #:  ________________   
 

(Please make check payable to District 13B PDG Association) 
 
             

 
Mail to: PDG Terry Spiegel 
              1109 Hillcrest Drive 
               Bucyrus, OH  44820 

         Ph. 419-562-0749 

(Detach & Mail with check) 
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      13 B Supporters       

 

Dan Stone-Cabinet Treasurer 

Dave Omlor, past Zone 2 Chair, Old Fort Lions 

Doug and Linda Reynolds 

Carol Shaffer, 13 B Speech and Hearing  

                  Committee CoChair 


